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MEETING MINUTES

                                                                                                         DATE:  8/18/2020
CALL TO ORDER: Bree called the Zoom meeting to order at 2:03
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Bree T., Casaundra H., Laurie W., Jessie D., Sheri W., Mary K., Sara H., Anne S., LeAnn O., Megan R., Janel H.,  Ann (Boys and Girls Club)  

ADJUSTMENTS TO AGENDA: No adjustments – motion Jess, second, Casaundra to accept the agenda.
INTRODUCTIONS: Member introductions and agency announcements 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Motion made by Jessie, second by Sara, minutes approved.
AGENCY SPOTLIGHT: - SCAVC – Sara did a WJON call last week and talked about our SCAVC group and the work we do as a group.  Alex from WJON wanted to keep the focus on Covid-19 which will made the conversation a little tricky as Sara was not sure how each organization was handling volunteers at this time.  She steered folks to our SCAVC site to see all the organizations that are involved and to make individual contacts to find out how each agency is dealing with Covid and volunteers.  She shared some of our SCAVC history, and how we work to spotlight volunteers during National Volunteer Week.  It was a nice way to showcase our collective work as agencies representing Central MN.  Sara will send out the monthly agency spotlight and the WJON spotlight for sign-up for the year.
MEMBER TOPIC DISCUSSION:  How are we all doing during Covid-19?  
Sara- biggest struggle is keeping volunteers interested and engaged in staying in the FG program, and making sure schools don’t dismiss the good work that can still be done virtually without constantly bugging them and recognizing the struggles the schools are dealing with now.  There has been no response from many schools.  A few schools have said a firm no for right now, but are keeping an open mind for the future.  Hard to give that message to FG’s and all of the uncertainty for the future.  

Mary- UWCM committees have been able to continue to meet via Zoom.  She has seen a lot of changes with volunteer management positions in many organizations.  Days of Caring has been falling into place nicely considering how different the projects will look.  She has appreciated the positive feel of how 

Jessie from Heartland – lots of changes and volunteer roles are greatly reduced

LeAnn – St. Cloud Library has grab and go services, but still have not brought back any volunteers at this time with an unknown return date.  The large fundraiser in October is up in the air for now.  Volunteers did do some outside gardening by the library.
Janel – she has been in contact with volunteers and has shared with them how valuable they still are and refuses to allow any of them quit.  She knows that volunteers will be incredibly important when things get back to “normal”, especially in the schools to help kids get back on track.  Volunteers are still receiving a living allowance.  

Is anyone worried about volunteers who decide to move on to something else and will not be available or want to return to their original volunteer position?  
There needs to be creative ways to maintain connections or they will move on.  

Bree has been gaining a few new people but also has lost a couple and sees that as a trend moving forward.

Casaundra – had duties switched over to supporting the activities department and has had very little time to devote to maintaining connections with volunteers. 

Megan is seeing their long-term volunteers who may be older or have some risk factors are deciding continuing is not worth the risk.  A waiver is signed by volunteers who are coming back to say they understand the risks involved.
The reality is we will all likely lose people, but hopefully we can pull in new people at some point.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Treasurer's Report:  Mary – July balance remained the same.  Motion to approve July budget Bree, Sara second;
Janel motion to approve upcoming year budget at the same amount as last year’s budget, second Megan.  Motions carry.
Membership Coordinator Report:  
Public Relations Report:  Sara is getting the site fine-tuned.  And Sara has the sign-ups for meetings and WJON.
Training and Program Coordinator Report: Jennifer unavailable today.  Please let Jennifer know if you can help out on a sub-committee this upcoming year.
MAVA updates: none
OLD BUSINESS: 
We had some turnover and changes from our Executive Committee since May.  Here are the new nominations to fill openings;

Officer Elections:  
Chair – Bree Temple – Mary nominated
Vice Chair – Janel Heinen – Megan nominated
Membership Coordinator - position is open but the new website seems to encompass membership coordination.  Sara is open to combining this position combined with the PR Coordinator position she currently holds.  The group consensus was to combine these positions into one – title to be determined or just merge the job description under the PR Coordinator role. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
A. 2020-2021 SCAVC Registration and Membership Dues:  Sara created an invoice that will be sent out to current members by the end of the week.  A letter will go with the invoice to pique their interest in returning to active membership status.  Sara will do a survey monkey to see how people prefer to meet for the upcoming year (in-person, virtual, either).
B. 2020-2021 SCAVC Budget – handled in the Committee Reports above.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING: Please send Bree any additional agenda items before the next meeting.  The next meeting will be Tuesday, September 15th from 2:00 to 3:30 (likely via Zoom).  Megan will check to see if there has been any change to Centra Care’s in-person group meeting policy, and, if so, is there even an option to get the bigger rooms.
AGENCY ANNOUNCEMENTS: (remember- these are great items to also send to Sara for posting on FB)
· Day of Caring is now Days of Caring – registration opened yesterday.  Check out the UWCM website if you’d like to sign up for a project.
· Beth K-K – Mainstreet will be online this year.  A flyer will be e-mailed out with instructions 
· Casaundra moving from her position in two weeks over to Anna Marie’s to do volunteer work with them.  She will continue to work with SCAVC in her new role at Anna Marie’s.
· FG- on hold for now until schools figure out how to incorporate volunteers back into classrooms
ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn – Jessie motions, Janel H. second, motion  carries.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Laurie Whitaker

SCAVC Co-Secretary
